
WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES

NEW COLUMBIA, PA
December 28, 2021
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on December 28, 2021 at 7 pm.   Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach, Larry Seibert and Donald Wilver Jr and Township Solicitor Peter Matson.. The minutes of the November 23, 2021 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver.  
PAYMENT OF BILLS
Following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert, the Board of Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated December 23, 2021 for $ 22,831.5

OLD BUSINESS
None
NEW BUSINESS
A change order for the New Columbia main street project had been sent by Chris Schaeffer of Larson Design in the amount of $8,750.  Following a brief discussion, Mr. Wilver made a motion to approve paying the change order.  It was seconded by Mr. Seibert and carried.  
Mr. Seibert made a motion to approve advertising dates for the White Deer Township Supervisor meetings for 2022.  Meetings will be held the 4th Tuesday of each month at 7:00 p.m.  Mr. Wilver seconded the motion and it was carried.  
Mr. Seibert made a motion to approve advertising the dates for the White Deer Township Planning Commission meetings for 2022.  Meetings will be held the 1st Tuesday of each month at 7:00 p.m.  Mr. Wilver seconded the motion and it was carried.  
Mr. Wilver made a motion to approve advertising the WDT Auditors meeting for the first Tuesday of 2022 (1/4/22) at 6:00 p.m.  Mr. Seibert seconded the motion and it was carried.  
Mr. Wilver made a motion to approve advertising the WDT annual reorganization meeting for the first Monday of 2022 (1/3/22) at 8:00 a.m.  Mr. Seibert seconded the motion and it was carried.  
Mr. Seibert made a motion to adopt Ordinance #68 adopting small cell wireless facilities. Mr. Wilver seconded the motion and it was carried.   
PUBLIC COMMENT
None
PLANNING AND ZONING 
The Supervisors received a request from Danielle Stewart to create an Agricultural Security Area for her farm.  Mr. Wilver made a motion to leave it sit for six months at which time the ag zone will automatically be approved.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Seibert and carried.   
Mr. Hines presented a minor land development plan from PA American Water to complete work at their pumping station.  Mr. Wilver made a motion to approve the plan.  It was seconded by Mr. Seibert and carried.  
With the completion of development work at GAF, Mr. Diefenbach asked if their escrow funds could be released.  It was pointed out that Larson needs to perform final inspection of the site before funds can be released.  

SOLICITOR COMMENT 
At 7:10 the Supervisors went into Executive Session to discuss potential litigation.  
SUPERVISORS COMMENTS
The Supervisors reconvened the regular meeting at 7:20 p.m.  There being no further business Mr. Diefenbach asked for a motion to adjourn, which was then so moved by Mr. Wilver, seconded by Mr. Seibert and was carried.
Larry Seibert, Acting Secretary
Donald Wilver, Jr.  Treasurer
 “All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”
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